
Dear "Word-Shaped" People of God, 

Isaiah 53:10 But the LORD was pleased, To crush Him, putting Him to grief; If He 
would render Himself as a guilt offering, He will see His offspring, He will prolong 
His days, And the good pleasure of the LORD will prosper in His hand. 11 As a 
result of the anguish of His soul, He will see it and be satisfied; By His knowledge 
the Righteous One, My Servant, will justify the many, As He will bear their 
iniquities. 12 Therefore, I will allot Him a portion with the great, And He will divide 
the booty with the strong; Because He poured out Himself to death, And was 
numbered with the transgressors; Yet He Himself bore the sin of many, And 
interceded for the transgressors. 

The "Suffering Servant" is the "Savior of the World."  It is a privilege to keep 
showing you the Word of God so you can see and experience what He has to 
say about Himself and His love for us. 

In staff meeting today, were were able to make some decisions regarding the 
immediate future.  First, we will keep the office closed until May 15th.  Staff 
members will be carrying out different assignments during this time.  Second, we 
will also continue to use the drive in service on May 3 at 11:00 am and video 
virtual services on May 10th and 17th.  Third, we will continue to study the 
situation between now and the 15th regarding the rest of the month and moving 
into June.  We also treasure your input.  Christy gathered information from 
parents of children that was valuable for us.  We know this requires patience on 
your part.  We trust that this whole pandemic has increased your dependency on 
the Lord and increased your desire to be "together" while "one anothering one 
another" as best as we can in these times.  Please keep in touch with other 
individuals in the body.  If you are struggling in any way, then please let me know 
by contacting my cell phone. 

Patiently Enduring Hoping You All Are Doing Likewise, 
Pastor Stan


